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Subject Well Permitting Requirements for Artificial Ground Freezing Technology Compliance Advisory 

 

On July 8, 2025, the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection issued a Compliance Advisory pertaining 
to any person, company, partnership, corporation, or other entity engaged in the installation, drilling, construction, 
repair, maintenance, or decommissioning of a well within the applicability of N.J.A.C. 7:9D in connection with the 
use of artificial ground freezing technology. 
 
To view advisory #2025-09, visit: https://www.nj.gov/dep/enforcement/advisories/2025-09.pdf.  
 

 

 
The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection is dedicated to protecting New Jersey’s environment and 
public health. The agency prioritizes addressing climate change, protecting New Jersey’s water, revitalizing its 
communities and managing and promoting its natural and historic resources. 
 
For the most recent information, follow the DEP on Twitter @NewJerseyDEP, Facebook @newjerseydep, Instagram 
@nj.dep, and LinkedIn @newjerseydep, or visit https://dep.nj.gov/. 
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